
LAYTON  PERMANENT ALLOTMENT 

Minutes of Meeting on Wednesday 26th March, 2014

Venue: St. Kentigern’s Social Club   Time 7.45pm

Attendees:  Jacky Stennett   chair,   Toni Dagnall site Rep, Dave Stennett Treasurer

                   Isabel Horn  sec.  D Wignall com, Jane Keane  com,  Derrick Walls,   Lesley and Dave Roberts, Sheila Dryden, Gayna Dagnall, John Horn, Mica Goldstone.

Apologies:  Stuart Gibson, com, Shirley, Bev, Christine com, Michelle Farmer

The meeting was opened at 7.45pm by Jacky, the minutes of the last meeting were agreed.

Matters Arising:   The Bee seminar will now be held on Site, the first took place last Saturday and there will be another one this Saturday at 1pm.Spare bee suits are available so anyone interested in viewing a hive please come along. The hives will be situated on the Nature Reserve.

Self Management  Agreement (SMA)  and Tenancy Agreements (TA) A meeting between Jacky, Tony , Isabel and the Council Legal Executive Officer Neil MacKey took place when queries  concerning certain clauses in both documents were discussed.

On the whole the alterations which the Allotment Committee had requested were agreed by Mr. MacKey, and other clauses which were felt to require clarification were also dealt with to the committees’ satisfaction.  A final draft of both SMA and TA will be delivered to the Committee to read through and, if all seems to be in order, the documents will be signed and delivered back to Mr. MacKey.

It was suggested that the next meeting take place on Site, this will be after the SMA and TA have been signed by the trustees and the Site will officially be self-managed,

Jacky suggested an “Independence Day” meeting, all TA’s will have to be signed by each tenant,  also  copies of the Site Rules and Regulations will be signed for and one copy retained by the plot holder.  

New mesh fencing and concrete posts have now been ordered by Dave, this was done through Tim Riley, thus saving the Site payment of VAT, the cost of this £499.50. Concrete will also need to be purchased for this project.  There was a request put in to the Council for assistance in installing the fencing using “Pay back in the Community”, Jacky asked if any members had objection to these people being allowed on Site to undertake this work, if we are offered them, and all present said they had no objections. John then pointed out that this decision was up to the committee, not open to public debate. Whilst quite a few members have done this work before ,and have the necessary expertise, there is a great deal of fencing to install and without extra labour it could take a considerable time to get the whole area completed.

Chair report:

     Jacky attended a meeting of the Kingscote Park friends group on the 17th March, there will be Dog Show at the Park on the 18th June and we have been asked to have a stall at this. 

    CVS is holding a work shop on Lottery Grants, Thursday 27th March, both Jacky and Isabel are attending.  Funding for a new drive was discussed and decided that this was a priority, giving access to disabled tenants and also easier access to parties of small children coming on Site to visit the Layton Bee Project, particularly parties of disabled children who would otherwise be unable to take advantage of the Bee Project.

Site Report:

    Three people have given up their plots this month, Tony Osbourn from plot 44, Dave Wilde from plot 16 and Steve Mattinson from 39B.

We say Hello to Sarah and Paul on plot 44, Alison and Christine on 16 and, as soon as Steve has cleared his plot, Tommy and Kath on 39B.

There has been netting spotted at the back of 49, I don’t know if it is from that plot but we must make sure that there is NO netting lying about, clear it up and store it or throw it away. We have already had one hedgehog die through being caught up in netting.  On that same note can everyone who has a pond make sure that creatures who may fall in, can get out.  If you can’t do that then empty your pond until you can, we also had a hedgehog drown last year.  We will be checking for pond safety during Site inspections.

On Site inspections, please remember that this year’s first Site inspection will be in less that 3 week’s time.  There has been an email sent out and a notice put on the board stating how plots should be, 75% Cultivation and mainly weed free.  Cultivation means beds planted or beds prepared for planting.  Weed free speaks for itself, we all have some.  There should not be many and they should not be “nearly your neighbours” problem.  We have to be thorough as the Council will be doing random checks to make sure that all is in order.  Once more, if you are having a problem, or going on a month’s holiday, let me know, I cannot do anything about weed/cultivation notices if you don’t tell me.

Seed Share :  If anyone with spare seeds wants to leave them in the Tearoom we could try to start a seed share/ swap system.  Take what you like leave the rest.

There are 35 people on the waiting list.

Treasurers Report:

     A lightweight strimmer has been purchased, this is primarily for ladies use. The deposit for keys is £20 at the moment, any members who require an extra key, this is available only to those who have livestock - ie  chickens, and members who are joint tenants but live in different address’s and both work - will be asked to buy the key for £10, along with the £20 deposit, this £10 is  nonrefundable but the key must be handed in when terminating tenancy.  This measure has been put in place to avoid an excess of keys accumulating. It must be stressed that only official named tenants can apply for this extra key, it is not available to extended family members or helpers.

There is approx. £5,000 in the bank at the moment, the fencing has already been deducted from the Bank balance.

Secretary’s Report:

     A letter from Head of Corporate Development, Sally Shaw, regarding the Council funding for which our application was turned down in January, has now been received in answer to a complaint lodged about the manner in which this was carried out.  The application was refused on two counts, both of which had been specifically queried as not being relevant to this particular application, the queries were not acknowledged and funding refused.  There will be other applications lodged as soon as funding details are made public! 

    The papers for lodging a complaint with the small claims court against Blackpool Fed. for a refund of over paid water rates, 2012/2013 are at present with Jane who will be advising on filling those in, this should be done within the next two or three days and the documents presented to the court next week.  Dave has checked back with Tim Riley on payments made by the council to the Fed. and there are none relating specifically to water, just the annual payment of £10,000 to the Federation to be spent on maintaining the various Sites under their control, so it would seem that the amount we are looking to regain is approx. £300.

A.O.B.

      A new poster for the Blackpool Produce Show is now available, this is to be held at Baguley’s Garden Centre on the 30th and 31st August. This will be the last year the Show is held at Baguleys as we understand they are closing down shortly after the Produce Show. An alternative venue needs to be found for 2015. Toni suggested that St. Kentigern’s would be suitable, there is extra car parking space available at the no. 3 Public House and the venue is central, there is also St. Marks in Layton which could be considered as a suitable venue.  Various options will be investigated.

The catering concession at the Produce Show is to be run by David’s Slack ladies this year. As we had this last year it was deemed to be the fairest and most sensible way to share this by doing year about, they do their own baking Ladies!

The pot holes desperately need filling in, even taking into consideration a successful application for a lottery grant to renew the drive this would not be available for some months and the drive is in dire need of repair to get us through the summer, it was unanimously voted to purchase 8 tons of crusher run to fill in the pot holes.

The next meeting will be held on Site, Sunday 27th April, at 1.30pm


